
Public Notice
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

FOR PROPOSED 
PUBLIC IMPROVEMENT

	 The Hancock County Conserva-
tion Board will hold a public hear-
ing on the proposed construction 
of new water and sewer service to 
campsites located at Eldred Sher-
wood Park. The Project includes 
all labor, materials, and equipment 
necessary to construct approxi-
mately 1,200 of new sanitary sew-
er main and manholes, 1,900 feet 
of water main piping, and service 
lines, including miscellaneous work 
including cleanup. The Board will 
review proposed plans, specifica-
tions, approve the form of contract 
and the total estimated cost of the 
project. The meeting will start at 
6:30 p.m. on February 15, 2022, at 
the Hancock County Conservation 
Office located at 545 State Street, 
Garner, Iowa.
	 Persons wishing to make written 
comments may do so by submitting 
them to the Hancock County Con-
servation no later than 11 p.m. on 
February 15, 2022. Persons wish-
ing to make oral comments may do 
so at the public hearing at the time 
and place referenced above.
	 Persons with questions about the 
proposed construction project for 
water and sewer at Eldred Sher-
wood Park should contact Cale 
Edwards, Director, Hancock County 
Conservation Board at 641-923-
2720.
	 This notice is being published in 
conformance with Iowa Code Chap-
ter 26 and section 331.305.
	 Cale Edwards
	 Hancock County 
	 Conservation Director
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Wednesday, Feb. 9, 2022


